
 
 

 

 
 
 

                                             16th January 2023 
 
 
 
 

Notice of Impending Works  
 
Good afternoon. Happy new year from all at Hartshill, 
I hope you are all had a relaxing Christmas with your 
friends and family. I am writing to you today to just 
forewarn you of the impending works on site. As 
previously advised we are continuing the ground 
floor slab concrete pours. We are now halfway 
through this and thank you for your patience thus far. 
The final two dates for the remaining pours have been 
booked in and I just want to confirm the 
arrangements for those days.  
 

 Pour 3- Wednesday 18th January 

 Pour 4- Monday 30th January 
 
Schedule  

 6.30 am to 7am: Concrete Pump Arrives  

 7am to 7.30am: First concrete delivered to 
site which will be followed by a further 22 
deliveries 

 Pour aiming to be complete by 8pm 
dependant on concrete supply 

 
It has been agreed with the school that vehicle 
movements will be allowed between the hours of 8 
and 9am and the 3-4pm restriction will be reduced to 
3.15 to 3.45pm. As part of this agreement Wates will 
have at least 2 managers and our groundwork 
contractor will have at least 2 operatives on the front 
gate during the normal restriction hours to help 
marshal vehicles, the children and the general public. 
No wagons will be allowed into or out of site between 
3.15 and 3.45pm as this is the busiest period in the 
day.  These works have been meticulously planned 
with the school and local residents. 
 
From all of us at Wates we would like to that you for 
continued understanding and support. We will 
continue to do our upmost to limit the disruption to 
yourselves and the local community 
 
All the best 

 
David Mosedale 
Wates Project Manager 
07825 582 798 
David.mosedale@wates.co.uk 
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